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Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

July 10, 2012
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Diane Collins


Judge Bumb


Tom Mack


Steven Bird


Roger Gardner


Joe Friess


Judge McColley


Dave Brown

Tom Kime


Roy Miller






Brian Davis
Jeffrey Strausbaugh

Randall Nafziger






Kathy Nern

Others present:
Paul Barnaby Fulton County Commissioner Representative in place of Dean Genter

Brian Patrick      April Cook      Gayle Hilkert    
Brian Davis motioned to approved the May 8th Board Meeting Minutes.  Diane Collins 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion Carried.  Unanimous Ayes.   
Superintendents Report
Population Report:


May 

June



Intakes
   
37

35
    


Releases

34

37



Recidivists
18 (49%)
15 (43%)
Security Report:






May

June
Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


    7

  5
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
    0

  0
Use of Force Incidents result in injury


    0                         2
There were two (2) injuries to staff.  One Officer received treatment for a minor laceration.  One Officer received treatment for a 
hyper-extended finger.   Both officers were treated and released to return to work.  
Medical Services Report:



           May

June
Nurse Sick Calls






26

    25
Physician Sick Calls




28

    19


Physicals






18

    19
ER Visits






02

    00
Percentage of Detainees on Prescription Drugs

53%

    57%
Percentage of Detainees on Psychotropic Medications

41%
                  38%
Life without Drugs




May and June
Total Number of Individual Hours

     

      49.6
 Total Number of Case Management Units      

      20.1
Total Number of Group Hours 

 

    315.0
Total Number of Assessment Hours 
    

      21.5
Mental Health Program:




May   
 


June
Mental Health Assessment Hours


                12.00 (7 Total Assessments)
10.00 (5 Total Assessments)
Groups Hours Weekly



                12.00 (113 detainees in group)
12.00 (110 detainees in group)
Individual and Family sessions hours

                70.00
                 

70.00
There were 25 Suicide Watch Days in May (25—15 minute watch days and 0 One on One watch days)

There were 23 Suicide Watch Days in June (23-15 minute watches and 0 One-on-One watch days)  
​​​​​​​​​​​​​Education Summary: 





May Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language

716 Detainees in attendance

580 Males       136 Females


Workforce Employability, Life Skills)

Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  
720 Detainees in attendance

582 Males        138 Females
June Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language

602 Detainees in attendance 

466 Males        136 Females



Workforce Employability, Life Skills)
Classroom B: (Math, science and social studies)  
605 Detainees in attendance

468 Males        137 Females
Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick noted a total of 428 training hours for the reporting period:

              Online Training - Classroom Strategies for Promoting Positive Behavior in Youth, Sexual Abuse and 




Assault Intervention (PREA)

Ohio Juvenile Detention Services Association in Counterin’ Stinkin’Thinking’, Tactical Communications and 


Drugs on the Streets of Ohio

             Emergency Response Training – Advanced Suicide Awareness

             Tactical Communications/Verbal Judo

CPR/AED/First Aid
             Implementing a Workplace Wellness Program              Navigating Ohio’s Workers Compensation Terrain

             National School Lunch’s New Meal Plan

Hazard Recognition


Personnel Report:

New Hires:    1 Intermittent Officer



Resignations:  1 Substitute Teacher
Vacancies:     2 Part-Time juvenile Corrections Officers 

Brian explained the two (2) Part-time positions remain open due to budget constraints.

Monthly Statistics

May Billing Census
Member County Credits – During May Defiance County was charged with five (5) overages. $510 was credited to member counties: Defiance County - $28          Henry County - $57            Fulton County - $230         Williams County - $195

Non-Member County Revenues – There were a total of 310 non-member beds contracted at $63/day:

Ashland County contracted 69 beds      
     Crawford County contracted    3 beds             Hancock County contracted 114 beds        

Hardin County contracted 93 beds
     
     Richland County contracted   31 beds

Monthly Total Non-Member Rent Revenue - $19,530
Average Daily Population
- 33
    Average Female Population  -  6.2  
Average Non-member Population – 10
June Billing Census
Member County Credits – Defiance County was charged with one (1) overage.  $102 was credited to member counties:

Defiance County - $24    Henry County - $16     Fulton County - $30   Williams County - $32
Year to date Member Credit - $4,488
Non-Member County Revenues – During the month of June there were 264 non-member beds contracted at a rate of $63/day. 

Ashland County contracted 70 beds               Crawford County contracted 30 beds              Hancock County contracted 82 beds 
Hardin County contracted 59 beds
               Richland County contracted 23 beds

Monthly Total Non-Member Rent Revenue - $16,632
            Total Year to Date Non-Member County Rent Revenue - $ 82,656
Average Daily Population – 33.87             Average Female Population – 7.46
            Average Non-Member Population – 8.8
Financial Report – 
Cash Report:

Operating Fund Balance 

06-30-2012
$ 706,010.00
Capital Fund Balance

06-30-2012
$ 236,000.00
Board reviewed the Operating Fund Balance.   As of June 30 the budget is expended 48.69%.   Workers Compensation has been paid in full.  The facility insurance has also been paid in full.  The training account is heavily expended because we have recently sent seven staff members to a conference.  Additionally the annual invoice for online training was paid earlier this year.  We do not anticipate a need to transfer additional funds into the training account.  
The State Auditors are in the process of auditing the 2010 and 2011 Financial Records.    Tom Kime reported the Auditors have made a request.  The Capital Project Fund has always been reported as a governmental fund.  This fund is supported by the Operating Fund which is an Enterprise Fund.  The Auditors have requested we change the presentation of the Capital Projects Fund to an Enterprise Fund - Capital Projects Fund.   This would be a reporting change only and the request has to do with the new guidelines for GASB reporting.  This really does not affect us as we report on a cash basis.  However, it does make it more compliant for the State Auditors.  

Brian Davis motioned the Board approve the change in reporting to comply with the new guidelines.  Diane Collins 2nd the motion.  

There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.  

Stryker School District has advised us we should receive $88,105 in Title 1 funds for 2013.  This is the highest award we have 

received.  For the last few years we have used the Title 1 funds for the Language Arts teacher’s salary.  We have also purchased education 

curriculums to compliment the PACE curriculum.  Title 1 funds must be used to supplement the education program, specifically to 
enhance the reading  program. 

Board questioned how we were able to receive an increase amount of Title 1 funds.  April explained the count is calculated on October 
population.   Previously a detainee had to be in the facility for a total of 30 days with at least one day in October.   Now we may count 
each detainee who is present in October.  The 30 day rule is no longer in place.    

Board noted the census was near capacity during the reporting period and asked Brian what procedure the Facility follows if we exceeded capacity.  Brian explained we would not allow census to exceed capacity.  We would review non-member population and contact the appropriate county to request a release. 

Assistant Superintendent’s Report

Detainee Container Gardens.  Judge McColley had forwarded an article to the facility that explained how other detention facilities include gardening projects in their programming.  This is something we had tried several years ago with little success.   However, after reading the article we decided to try again this year.  Detainees were given some basic gardening instructions.  They then worked in teams to create a container garden.  Teams competed with each other to earn best of category.   This was a positive learning experience for the detainees that they really enjoyed.  The flowers are on display as you walk in the entrance of the facility.  The Defiance Crescent conducted an onsite interview with April about the project.  They also talked with the detainees about their gardening experience.  The paper will feature this story in an upcoming edition.  Next year we would like to plant some perennials in the planters.  The Board discussed the option of expanding the gardening project to include a vegetable garden.   
Ohio Juvenile Detention Service Association Conference Awards – Members of our staff recently attended the Ohio Juvenile Detention Service Association conference.

Two of our employees and one volunteer received awards:


Greg Harter –  Detention Line Staff Worker of the Year


Craig Vogel –  Detention Supervisor Worker of the Year

Todd Plassman – For the third consecutive year Todd Plassman is the Volunteer Worker of the Year.  Todd conducts Monday evening Bible Studies and one Sunday Service each month for our youth, he donates gender specific Bibles for the detainees, and he uses innovative ideas in his ministry.
Personnel and Grievance Committee

Tom Mack reported there are no issues to discuss this meeting. 
Facilities Committee
Paul Barnaby was attending today’s meeting for Dean Genter.  Paul reported he was not aware of any issues at this time.    
Brian reported we have purchased the 2008 Silverado truck the Board discussed last meeting.  The truck is mainly used as our food service vehicle. 
Finance Committee 
Tom Kime reported the Committee has not met.  There is no report at this time.
Program and Policy Committee
Diane reported the Committee has no report at this time.
Old Business 
Brian reported the legal action discussed at the last meeting has been dismissed at our attorney’s request.  
Brian sent new contracts to non-member counties.  The new contract states the non-member county will pay tuition invoices that are outstanding after 90 days.  
New Business
Member County Credit – Board approved a Member County Credit. Tom Kime motioned the Board approve a credit to member counties.  Credit will be issued with the September rent, invoiced in August.  Brian Davis 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes. 
Brian Patrick – Secondary Employment – Brian has been offered a part time teaching position with Defiance College.  This is a one hour class, Introduction to Business that is conducted three days each week during the fall semester.  Brian Davis motioned the Board approve Brian’s request to accept the teaching position at Defiance College.   Tom Mack 2nd the motion.  There was no further discussion.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Meeting Adjourned - 9:29 a.m.
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